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Sailing Team – have wind – will fly! 

Ben Bockmann, Jamie Zizman, Taj Duff, Charlie Broomhall and Oskar Watkinson recently competed in the 

Yachting Vic Junior Schools team Sailing Carnival held at Albert Park Lake in Melbourne. The boys competed in 

a Round Robin format and in the end they came second by a point against experienced sailors. Our kids mixed 

it with the best and had a ball. Ben and Oskar were standouts in their first big event. Well done boys. 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 4 CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM  4 
NOVEMBER 
20th    

 
25th – 27th   
26th  
 

 
Grade 3 & 4 Pallet Cart Derby at Swifts 
Creek  
Grade 5 Bike Camp 
Bruthen Primary junior sleep over in Library 
 

DECEMBER 
1st  Student support group meetings 
3rd                       Prep & grade 6 Excursion to Raymond            

 Island 
9th                Volunteer morning tea 
10th              Jump & Climb grade 5 
11th                   Christmas Carols 
14th                Prep Graduation assembly 
                     Grade 6 Graduation 
17th                 Jump & Climb grade 6  

- Students last day  
18th   last day of term – teachers only 

TERM 1 - Thursday January 

29
th

 to Friday March 27
th 

TERM 2 - Monday April 13
th

  to 

Friday June 26
th 

TERM 3 - Monday July 13
th

 

to Friday September 18
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 5
th

 to 

Friday December 18
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Basketball Results 

The under 10 team lost 12 – 4 in an exciting game. 

The Under 14 team lost 27 – 20 and they are really playing well. 

Under 12 boys Blue – Mr Floyd was very proud of how well you played and going down in the end. 

Under 12 boys Gulls – A great game from Mr Werretts team. Zayn and Gus were on fire.  

Under 12 Blue Girls – Played a terrific game and lost to the Flames. 

Gull Girls and Mens B Grade had byes. 

Congratulations to all teams. It is hard for us this term as we promoted all of our year 6 players into the under 14 high 

school league.  But our 6’s are playing better basketball in under 14s and all of our other players are stepping up without 

the grade 6s there. 

A special word of congratulations to Callie Smith, Jaime Fordham, Harper Lampard, Isaac Hoskin, Chloe Radford, Tali 

Oates, Georgie Broomhall, Ellie Roberts, Averil Watkinson, Aleksia Watkinson and Jewels Heaney who are all 

representing Bairnsdale in this weekends’ tournament. Good luck and have fun. 

The Voice 
Organiser Elizabeth Stevens has been delighted with the number of students who have put themselves 

forward to be involved in this year’s competition.  

Elizabeth would like to say: “Thankyou to Mr Roberts for hall use and Sam Bolleman for providing her phone 

(for backing music). Daniel and Taylor for being great guest singers and Chloe, Mollie, Karissa and Hilary for 

being wonderful judges. Also thanks to Aleksia and Jewels for being the back-up judges. Thank you to all of the 

people who helped back stage and to those who helped out setting up and packing up. Thank you to everyone 

who watched and who offered their encouragement. Thanks to my Mum for providing the prizes.” 

Results of the 2016 competition are: 1st – Hilary Sharp, 2nd Zara Steenholdt and 

3rd Darcie Garth. 

These three ladies will be performing at Monday’s assembly!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

http://www.mathletics.com.au/ 

Remember that you can log on to your Mathletics account from home and add to your awards tally. Like 

everything in life – you can improve your performance by practising. If you would like your child to improve 

their maths then Mathletics is a structured and enjoyable way for your child to reinforce concepts and basic 

facts. 

Congratulations to the grade 3, 4, 5 & 6 students who organised and ran their Market Day on Thursday. The 

idea of the day is to teach the older students the skills of planning, organising and implementing a big event – 

as well as gaining an understanding of the maths involved in “making a profit”. 

The grade 3 to 6 are discussing how to use all the money we raised to benefit all our school. 

http://www.mathletics.com.au/


 

 



  


